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Issue: April ’23 
Delivered by the very lovely: 

  

Sue Spriggs, Beryl Cane, Monica 
& John Dawson, Lynn Gibbs, 

Stella & Penny Elliot  

Arnesby Newsletter 
Latest news & bulletin updates 

Arnesbynewsletter
@gmail.com 

People-y Bits - 

Billy’s Tree        

This piece is to share with you the significance of the newly planted tree at the top of  
Mill Hill Road, on the small green where the planter resides.   
 
Many villagers will be aware of who Billy was, those that either grew up with him, or watched  
him grow.  Those that moved to the village in recent years may also have had the pleasure of  
meeting and chatting to him.   Some of you will not have met Billy and the more recent would  
not have had the opportunity of engaging with him.  It is fair to say, that he was a son of the village.    
 
Sadly, Billy passed away last year, as did other villagers that will be missed of course. However,  Billy’s parents Steph and 
Tom (and Flo) gave me these words to share with you: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                          May I gently suggest (albeit very very cheeky of me), that this tree is not only a memorial for  
                                       Tom and Steph for their son Billy, but if you have lost people along the way, maybe think of it as  
                                        a tree for All.   When passing it, maybe take a moment to think and reflect on our own families.  

                                       and friends as well as Billy, as trees are typically seen as a ……     lasting symbol of life.         

Copy  Deadline –  
Please email comments & suggestions to Arnesbynewsletter@gmail.com  

Strict Copy Deadline – Friday 21st April /  Next Issue 5th May  

Open Gardens – Sunday June 25th - 

Contact: Jacque via 

E-  Jashorrocks@gmail.com 

T – 07908925983 

 

 

Event-y Bits - 

“The story is simple; we wanted a tree planting in memory of Billy in the village.   
And what better place to have it but by the school where he was a pupil.   

We must thank John Mawby and his son Graham for helping us to pick the tree and plant it for us.” 
 

WI – 90 years Celebration Lunch  
 

Shearsby and Arnesby WI are celebrating their 90th birthday this year.  

No founder members are still alive but we have several ladies who have been  

members for many years. We also have quite a few recent joiners which is  

fantastic and new blood is always welcome. 
 
Our celebratory lunch at the Crown Inn Tur Langton was a lovely occasion. 
 
Our activities have changed enormously over the years and are extremely  
varied. We have played darts, skittles, Curling and even tried walking netball. 
 
Many different types of crafts have been demonstrated to us and members  
have tried to replicate the crafters skill with varied results! Currently we are  
planning a morning of Crazy Golf in Blaby and at our next meeting we are  
having a go at making an Easter decoration.    
 
If you are interested in joining, please contact:    
Gina Ward - 0116.247.8888    or  Anne Miksza - 0116.247.8910 

And This.. to 
look 

forward to… 

mailto:Arnesbynewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:Jashorrocks@gmail.com
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Promises Auction – Round Up 
 

And what fun it was too. Food to share, picnics were brought (I spied wine, gin (with ice in a flask –  
obviously experienced campers!)).  Some fantastic sausage rolls and plenty of cheese!! 
 

Turnout on the night was ‘slim’ but postal votes were in the mix so it is with great pleasure to shout out that a 
fantastic, a whopping £2,912 was raised.  Well done and THANK YOU to all those that ‘Splashed. The. Cash’.  
 

Funds raised will be divided equally between Arnesby Village Hall, LOROS, and St Peter’s Church. 
 

Sue would like to extend thanks to the band of happy helpers:  Paul Williams – Auctioneer.  Gina Ward, Ann 
Mawby and Anna Beeson also did a fab job as the Clerks. 
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The King’s Coronation – Sun 7th May               

 

FAB OPPORTUNITY FOR A WHOLE VILLAGE, GOOD OLD FASHIONED, 

KNEES UP, GET TOGETHER, THINGYMAJIGAMY – HOW EXCITING!!!! 
 
 

Bring & Share lunch for all villagers outside the Village Hall (inside if wet) followed 
by children’s games in the playing field. 

Children may like to dress up as Kings & Queens. 

Please let Sue Spriggs know how many of you hope to come, so we can gather 
enough tables, chairs, plates etc. first drink free 

suespriggs@btinternet.com. Mobile 07927 489874. Tel: 0116 2478559 

Get a load of this! 

And 
we 

had 
better 
all be 
doing 
some 
of 

this… 

Well done and thank 

you…. Now for some 

more please… 

mailto:suespriggs@btinternet.com
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Arnesby C of E Primary School News - 
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ANIMAL DAY 

On Monday, 27th March, the school became a small farm. Parents 

and staff brought in a range of animals for the children to get to 

know better including a calf, lambs, a pony, a tortoise, guinea pigs, 

a rabbit, and several dogs! They loved learning about their new 

visitors, and we believe a one or two families are now adding a new 

pet to their household! Thank you so much to everyone who 

supported us. 

EASTER SERVICE 

On Wednesday 30th March, Rev Stephen March welcomed us into St Peter’s Church 

to celebrate Easter with a range of songs and prayers.  
 

His talk about Thunderbirds and International Rescue was particularly well received! 

AMAZING AUTHORS COMPETITION 

We all entered this exciting Blue Peter Competition.  

Winners in each year group received a prize and Morgan won the  

whole school prize.  

Look out for the results on the display board in the Village Hall. 

 

https://www.arnesbyparishcouncil.org.uk/
mailto:arnesbypc@gmail.com
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Looking Ahead - 

When What Where Contact / Comments

April -
Fri 7th 10:30-12:30 Good Friday Café The Barn 

10:30am St. Peter's Church EASTER SUNDAY 9th April, 10.30 Holy Communion

10:45am Baptist Church All Welcome

Wed 12th 7:30pm Last Film of the season : Elvis Village Hall Elvis’s relationship with his manager Colonel Parker

Tues 18th 10:35-11.05 Library Van
Village Grn, St. Peter's 

Rd

Fri 21st 2:30-5pm Café In the Barn The Barn Restarts today!

Wed 26th 7:30pm Book Club LongAcre Bring a favourite poem.

May - 

Sun 7th 12:30 onwards
King Coronation 

Celebrations
Playing Field

A bring & Share lunch and activities to celbrate King 

Charles' coronation.  More details to follow - 

volunteers need to help please.   Sue Spriggs

Fri 12th - Swimathon Fundraising A Pool !

Sue Spriggs will be attempting to swim 1.5km 

(60lengths) to raise funds for Cancer organisations - 

Cancer Research and Marie Curie.  Please do support 

her with donations to : 

www.justgiving.com/susanspriggs.

June - 
Sun 4th Cricket Arnesby -v- Fleckney

Sun 25th 25th Open Gardens Everywhere!!

July - 
Tues 18th Parish Council Meeting

August - 

Wed 9th 6:30pm Film Planning Village Hall

With a bring and share supper, join in in planning the 

next round of films…. Have your favourite film shown 

and plan in a family movie night!

9thSun Easter Sunday

Wheelie Bin Collection Dates - 

These are bi-weekly, and more details can be 

found at: Your bin collection dates | 

Harborough District Council 

(fccenvironment.co.uk)   Note - Please ensure 

wheeled bins are presented before 7am 

https://www.harborough.gov.uk/info/20059/

garden_waste/434/garden_waste_service/4 
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